

DATE:

May 13, 2024

FROM:

ELKHORN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF DODGE COUNTY NEBRASKA

TO:

DODGE COUNTY NEBRASKA BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

SUBJECT:

REQUEST DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS TO CLOSE CR 29

The Elkhorn Township of Dodge County Nebraska is asking for the Dodge County Nebraska Board of Supervisors to close CR 29 north & south of the UPRR. This request is being made on behalf of residents that are being impacted by vandalism, trash dumping and small fires that have been discovered over the last year.

The Elkhorn Township Board of Dodge County Nebraska have discussed this issue at the last two board meetings and the Board voted to request the Board of Supervisors to close the road. Landowners that are affected by this closure have also requested closing the road.

Therefore, the Elkhorn Township of Dodge County Nebraska is formerly requesting that the Dodge County Board of Supervisors take the necessary actions to close CR 29 north and south of UPRR.

Signed:

Bryan Maschmeier, Elkorn Township Chair

an Maschineler, Edgori Township Chair

Carrie Rehder, Elkhorn Township Treasurer

Carrio , tondon, Emilion

Robert Reed, Elkhorn Township Secretary

Date

14May 24

5-13-24

Date

Date

RECEIVED

Elkhorn Township Board Meeting

Tuesday April 9, 2024

3RD Floor of the Dodge County Courthouse 4:00 pm

Affirm Opening Metting Act-Legal are at the Fremont Tribune

Roll Call

Board Member President Bryan Maschmeier

Board Member Treasured Carrie Rehder

Board Member Clerk Robert Reed

Pledge Alliance was lead be President Maschmeier

Second By Clerk Reed

The meeting minutes were read Clerk Reed, Treasure Redher made a motioned to approve the minutes. . There was no discussion minutes were approved.

The treasure's was given by Treasure Carrie Rehder, President Maschmeier motioned to approve the treasures report. Clerk Reed second and motion passed.

The Township have been discussing about purchasing a new road grader. The township has been saving the funds to purchasing on and would like to purchase the grader before the winter snow starts. The two machines the board are considering are a John Deere and a Caterpiller. The Board is still waiting for Caterpiller to give the Board a bid on a new machine.

Spencer was at the meeting and he was complaining about the trash that is being dumped into the ditches on County Road #29 north and south. The board had a discussion of closing the CR#29. This would take a letter from the Board to the County Commissioners to close the road. This would also save funding for the township as well.

President Maschmier motioned to right a letter to the County Commissioners to close County Road #29 north and south. Clerk Reed second, seeing no more discussion the motion passed and a letter will be sent.

Reviewed all mail and approved and paid bills.

New business

Next Board meeting will be Tuesday May 14, 2024 at 4:00 pm at the Dodge County Courthouse on the 3rd floor

Motion was made be Clerk Reed to adjourn the meeting Redher second with no more discussion the meeting was adjourned at 4:50 pm